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Meeting was called to order at 7:50 p.m. at the Cathedral of Learning, University of Pittsburgh by Pete Gannon, General Chairman.

Minutes:  Bob DeBiase reported the September 19, 2001 HOD minutes, financial reports, convention report (Mark Bellich) and the Aquatic Facility Hazard Identification/Risk Analysis checklist were mailed to each club and emailed to those in attendance.  Jan Brennan moved and Mark Bellich seconded a motion to approve the September 19, 2001 minutes.

Treasurer:  September income/expense statement, budget vs. actual report and balance sheet were presented and discussed by Mark Bellich.  Mark also presented the proposed 2002 AMS budget.  The proposed 2002 AMS budget projects income to meet projected expenses.  The proposed 2002 AMS budget will be presented for approval at the November 21, 2001 HOD meeting.

Age Group:  John Lynch reminded the HOD that AMS was notified the University of Pittsburgh pool is not available February 28-March 3, 2002 for the Age Group Championships.  John reported that AMS has no choice but to move Age Group Championships to March 7-10, 2002.  (Same weekend as PIAA).  The HOD unanimously approved the move of Age Group Championships to March 7-10, 2002.  Peg Carter asked if AMS would still hold time trials at Age Group Championships.  John said he thought they still could hold time trials.

Michael Stragand discussed the conflict of the Last Splash (March 23-24, 2002) being held on Palm Sunday.  He reported that PRA would like to move the Last Splash back to March 16-17, 2002.  John Lynch moved and Michael Stragand seconded a motion to allow ANSC and PRA the option to move the Last Splash back to March 16-17, 2002.  Motion carried.  Michael Stragand reported that PRA would move the Last Splash back to March 16-17, 2002.

General Chairman:  Pete Gannon reported the new Senior Chairman will be Tom Burchill and the new Coaches Representative will be Dan Taylor.

Pete Gannon reported that Stan Stefanski (OVC Chair and Officials Coordinator) held a referee’s meeting on October 1, 2001.  During the meeting a safety issue from the summer session was discussed concerning tents and other shelters set up in the swimmers areas near the spectators and pool.  It was noted that on at least 3 separate occasions not tethered or unsecured tents/shelters blew over into the pool deck area, hitting coaches and swimmers, and in one instance actually was lifted by the wind and fell into the pool, trapping a swimmer underwater, because one leg of the tent had actually slipped into the swimmers bathing suit and held the swimmer underwater until people on deck were able to lift the tent and the swimmer up.  The proposal by the Referee’s committee is that a section be added to all summer meet invitations, stating that all tents, shelters or other temporary installations must be properly secured or tethered.  Further it should be clearly stated that the Meet Director and/or the Marshall’s will have the authority to require all tents and shelter’s to be properly and adequately secured or to have the tent/shelter removed from the venue.

The HOD discussed this proposal and decided to vote on this proposal at the next HOD meeting.

All Stars:  Cheryl Schilling reported that AMS has booked 55 rooms at the Clarion-Royce Hotel in Cherry Hill, New Jersey for the spring zones.

Old Business:  None

New Business:  Jan Brennan asked if we would continue to allow deck entered relays.  John Lynch said it would look into prior actions of HOD.

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn the meeting was approved and the meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

The next HOD meeting will be held at 7:45 p.m. on November 21, 2001 in Room 232 of the Cathedral of Learning, at the University of Pittsburgh.   
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